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Message from the ISUAA president
All the signs are pointing to another arrival of summer on campus. Summer class schedules, 
Preview students and parents filled with excitement and nerves, campus recruitment tours, and, 
of course, a fun assortment of campers, conferences, and weddings. Campus is buzzing, but in a 
way that’s quite different from the main academic semester. It’s a great time to visit campus for 
special events or to just enjoy a little quiet time on the Quad. Play a round of golf with our Tee-
Birds, check out the new Shakespeare Festival season of performances or a Planetarium show. 
Bring a lawn chair and enjoy this summer’s Concerts on the Quad series. Staying connected to 
campus has never been easier nor more enjoyable. 

This past semester we’ve been meeting with our legislators evaluating our thoughts on new 
legislation coming before them in this session and their committees. Our main goal is to protect 
your pension and benefits. We do this through educating state legislators about our rights and 
monitoring relevant legislative activity. SUAA was the lead litigator in the lawsuit that over-
turned the 2013 legislation that would have reduced our promised pension benefits. Keeping on 
the forefront of some pending issues has sparked meetings of the SUAA presidents from each 
campus branch on a regular basis. Spending focused time with these officers from all around the 
state has been both eye-opening and productive.

We recently did a membership drive on campus to raise our participation numbers of 
current employees. My main takeaway from these meetings has been numbers mean power. The 
simple truth is membership numbers get legislative attention. It is vital that we not only sustain 
membership but grow it. And that’s where you can help. Keep your membership in good stand-
ing. Stress the importance of our work to your non-member friends. Illinois State is a wonderful 
place to work and has brought countless blessings to my life.

I’ve often said I love every brick in the Bone Student Center and every strand of that orange 
carpet in Braden Auditorium. I’m sure you have thoughts on your own special place on campus. 
Memories you cherish. We’ve given a great deal of ourselves to this university and deserve the 
retirement benefits we were promised when hired. Don’t take your benefits for granted until it’s 
too late to do something to preserve them.  

Sharing our campus story is always a joy. And it’s always a great day to be a Redbird! 

Barb Dalinger
bldalli@IllinoisState.edu

https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu/
mailto:bldalli%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
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How Time Flies
By April Karlene Anderson-Zorn, university archivist,  
Dr. Jo Ann Rayfield Archives at Illinois State University

150 years ago – 1873
President Edwards reported the previous academic year’s enrollment 
numbers to the Board. The Normal Department had 442 students, 
the High School had 77 students, the Grammar School had 150 
students, and the Primary School had 59 students. The total number 
of students at ISNU for the 1872-73 academic year was 728. Ed-
wards noted that enrollment was down “somewhat less than usual,” 
presumably because of the cholera pandemic of 1873. However, the 
second half of the year saw a slight increase from the front half and 
“has also been notable for its preponderance of young men.”

Proceedings of the Board of Education of the State of Illinois, 
Meeting Minutes, June 25 and 26, 1873, pg. 4.

100 years ago – April/May/June 1923
•	 Illinois State Normal University emerged victorious on the 

20th anniversary of the first literary contest between two nor-
mal schools. Competing against Western Illinois State Teach-
ers College, Normal took “reading and extempore speaking” 
while Western won oration. Normal students Ross Holt and 
O.C. Echols would represent ISNU at the May inter-state 
tournament in Cedar Rapids, Iowa. The Vidette, April 4, 1923 
(Vol. 35, No. 27, pg. 1).

•	 William Bishop Owen, President of the National Education 
Association and professor at Chicago Normal College was 
chosen to be the speaker at ISNU’s 64th annual commence-
ment. According to The Vidette, Owen “will be one of the 
most prominent educators who ever lectured before a Normal 
graduating class.” The Vidette, May 2, 1923 (Vol. 35, Nos. 31, 
pg. 1).

•	 President Felmley dispenses advice to summer school stu-
dents, including the kinds of courses to take, not to overload 
on summer courses, and living in rented homes of Normal 
residents.  Felmley stresses that while the residents of Normal 
and Bloomington are excited about their stay, “Many citizens 
open their homes at considerable personal inconvenience.” 
Thus, a contract was devised for renters and tenants to make 
the arrangement more comfortable. The Vidette, June 11, 1923 
(Vol. 35, No. 36, pg. 1).

75 years ago – April/May/July 1948
•	 After fully revising the Student Council rules, two students 

ran for Student Council president.  Joe French and Sally Sur-
ratt. Senior, junior, and sophomore classes were urged to vote 
the next day in Old Main as “The race for Student Council 
head is one of the most important in years, since the winner 
will preside over a freshly revised and more representative 
body.” The Vidette, April 28, 1948 (Vol. 60, No. 26, pg. 1).

•	 Dr. Percy I. Julian was announced as the speaker for the 
Honors Day convocation slated for May 12.  Dr. Julian, the 
director of research at Glidden Company, Soya Products di-
vision, was noted as one of America’s foremost chemists. The 

convocation plans included awarding honors to “three percent 
of the undergraduate body having the highest point average.” 
The Vidette, May 5, 1948 (Vol. 60, No. 27, pg. 1).

•	 The Vidette staff announced a major change in the format and 
printing of the paper.  Once printed at the local paper The 
Normalite, The Vidette moved to Bloomington printer Bernie 
Gummerman of 217 E. Front St. The move meant that the 
paper could accommodate up to eight pages of news—though 
they couldn’t afford to print eight pages until the fall term. The 
Vidette thanked the “hard-working” printers at The Normalite 
for “a lot of painstaking effort and silent suffering at the 
expense of a green Vidette crew last semester, and, no doubt, 
many other semesters.” The Vidette, July 8, 1948 (Vol. 61,  
No. 1, pg. 1).

50 years ago – April/May/July 1973
•	 Henry J. Hermanowic, professor of Education, was elected as 

president of the Illinois Association of Colleges for Teacher 
Education. Affiliated with the national organization, Ameri-
can Association of Colleges for Teacher Education, the major 
purpose of the state organization “is to represent, promote, 
and improve the education of professional school personnel 
by working with all segments of higher education, public 
education, and the public, including legislative bodies.” The 
Vidette, April 4, 1973 (Vol. 85, No. 4, pg. 1).

•	 Betty Friedan and Phyllis Schafly were scheduled to “share 
platform as spokeswomen” in Capen Auditorium on May 
1.  Friedan, the founder of the National Organization for 
Women and the National Women’s Political Caucus, would 
represent the women’s liberation movement, while Schafly, 
founder of Stop ERA (Equal Rights Amendment), would 
focus on the rejection of the ERA. The Vidette, May 1, 1973 
(Vol. 85, No. 99, pg. 1).

•	 Gene Budig, vice president of ISU, was appointed acting 
president by the Board of Regents. Of note is that Budig 
was completing his two-week obligation in the Air National 
Guard during the Board meeting. To be present at the Board 
meeting, Budig “used his weekend pass to attend the meet-
ing.” The Vidette, June 22, 1973 (Vol. 86, No. 2, pg. 1).

25 years ago – April/May/June 1998
•	 Comedian Jeff Foxworthy performed at Braden Auditorium 

on April 4.  The sold-out show featured the comic’s stories of 
family, particularly raising daughters. Foxworthy commented 
that surrounding towns like McLean and Towanda must be 
empty because of the sold-out performance, which ultimately 
prompted him to wear his signature blue Stingray boots. The 
Vidette also noted, “Then he made the usual jokes about being 
in Normal.” The Daily Vidette, April 6, 1998 (Vol. 110, No. 
138, pg. 9).

•	 Students in residence halls received word that “internet hook-
ups” would be installed in residence halls. Though students no 
longer needed to go to Milner Library to gain access to the 
web, Computer User Services used the opportunity to remind 
users of rules against commercial use: “Students cannot post 
commercial web sites through ISU’s computing resources, 
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•	 as stated in the Appropriate Use Policy.” Though only a few 
instances of misuse were discovered, those who violated the 
policy faced “termination of employment or student stand-
ing.” The Daily Vidette, May 1, 1998 (Vol. 110, No. 157, pg. 3).

•	 David Strand, the 15th president of Illinois State Univer-
sity, announced his retirement on June 30, 1999. A year 
away, Strand has a list of priorities before his departure: “the 
potential merger of Mennonite College of Nursing with ISU, 
the continued implementation of the General Education Pro-
gram and the third year of Strand’s Salary Equity Program.” 
The Summer Vidette, June 17, 1998 (Vol. 111, No. 1, pg. 1).

Join the TeeBirds retiree golf league
By Chuck McGuire
The Illinois State University TeeBirds golf league plans another great 
year for 2023. 

TeeBirds are retired faculty or staff members, spouses or signifi-
cant others, and guests. We meet Thursdays at 8 a.m. for nine holes 
of golf and social events. Friends of the TeeBirds are also welcome as 
members. If you are not related to ISU in some way, any member can 
sponsor you.

The group’s home course is Illinois State University’s Weibring 
Golf Club, but we mix in other area courses for variety includ-
ing Ironwood, Prairie Vista, and others. Weekly play alternates 
between individual scoring and various scramble formats. We plan 
events to appeal to golfers at all ability levels. The annual member-
ship fee is $15. Members are welcome to play any Thursday as your 
summer schedule and health permits. Some members continue on 
for 18 holes on our play days.

Our first meeting for 2023 will be Thursday, May 11 at Weibring 
Golf Club. We will begin at 7:30 a.m. with a light breakfast, intro-
ductions, and a little organization. At about 8:15 a.m., we will begin 
our first outing on the front nine at Weibring. 

We welcome golfers of all ability levels. No one has become 
eligible for the Champions Tour (yet—there is always hope), but our 
goal is fellowship, fresh air, and a good time. We schedule a nice mix 
of social events among our golf play times. Feel free to come join us 
any time during the season up through September. Just check our 
website play schedule for the time and course, and show up or send 
an email to dwilliam@IllinoisState.edu. We will work you in.  

Check out our website at isuteebirds.net or contact membership 
coordinator Chuck McGuire at crmcgui@IllinoisState.edu for more 
information. Come join and give us a try!

Alumni Engagement Homecoming update
By Rachel Kobus 
Program Director, Alumni Engagement

Free book club, Homecoming 2023  
royalty nominations
Dive into a good book this summer with the Alumni Association.

Alumni and friends can engage in conversations about books 
related to lifelong learning through the free Illinois State online 
book club. More than 1,200 Redbirds across the world are discussing 
topics that include nonfiction, fiction, professional development, and 
continuing education. The next book will start around May 26. Be 
sure to sign up at pbc.guru/ilstu, and get ready to relax, learn and 
connect this summer.

After fun in the sun, campus comes alive in the fall during 
Homecoming week (October 9-15). There are many must-do activi-
ties, with Saturday the most action-packed day of the week-long cel-
ebration. Alumni can join in on the annual Town & Gown 5K Run 
and One Mile Family Fun Run, watch the Homecoming Parade, 
stop by the Redbird Welcome tailgate, or cheer on the Redbirds at 
Hancock Stadium. Information on these and more events is available 
at Homecoming.IllinoisState.edu.

The recognition of royalty also takes place during Homecoming. 
The Alumni Association is currently seeking nominations for 2023 
alumni royalty as well as Reggie’s royalty. 

To be eligible for alumni royalty, graduates must have celebrated 
their 50th class reunion, have a strong connection to the University, 
and be able to attend Homecoming events throughout the weekend. 
Nominations can be for a couple or an individual. Nominations are 
due July 24.

Children between the ages of 5 and 9 at the time of Homecom-
ing 2023 whose parent, guardian, grandparent, aunt, or uncle is an 
ISU graduate are eligible for nomination as Reggie’s royalty. Nomi-
nations are due August 18.

Those who know of proud Redbirds to put in for the running 
can complete nomination forms at Homecoming.IllinoisState.edu/
Royalty.

For more information, visit  

Homecoming.IllinoisState.edu.

mailto:dwilliam@IllinoisState.edu
https://isuteebirds.net/
mailto:crmcgui@IllinoisState.edu
https://www.pbc.guru/ilstu
https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu/
https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu/royalty/
https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu/royalty/
https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu/
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Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts events
By Stephanie Kohl Ringle 
Business Communications Associate,  
Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts

Illinois State University Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts is 
pleased to announce a selection of its 2023 summer events. Please 
note that dates and times of events are subject to change. Follow Won-
sook Kim College of Fine Arts on social media (Linktr.ee/ISU-
FineArts) and keep up to date with Fine Arts News by visiting our 
website and event schedule at FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/Events-Ac-
tivities.

CIRA Student Art Gallery
On view May 16 through September 16, 2023

A Message to the Community
A Message to the Community highlights the exploration of letterpress 
printing by students enrolled in Graphic Design History during 
spring 2023. The exhibition delves into the concept of letterpress 
printing as an art form and how it can be used to convey messages to 
the community. 

Student Art Gallery hours are consistent with the operating hours of  
Central Illinois Regional Airport.

University Galleries 
11 Uptown Circle, Normal 
Galleries.IllinoisState.edu

On view this summer
Phillip Chen
Emergence (Curated by the Teen Art Group)
Selections from the Permanent Collection
Galleries.IllinoisState.edu/Exhibitions

You can find University Galleries on Facebook, Instagram, and Twit-
ter, and sign up to receive email updates through the newsletter. For 
more information, visit University Galleries at Galleries.IllinoisState.
edu, email gallery@IllinoisState.edu, or call (309) 438-5487.

Concerts on the Quad
Concerts on the Quad returns this summer. Concerts are held at 7 
p.m. on Mondays in July, are free and open to the public, and take 
place on the east side of Cook Hall (the castle) on the Illinois State 
University Quad.

Watch for details on the Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts News 
site and social media. FineArts.IllinoisState.edu and Facebook.com/
ISUCOTQ.

Illinois Shakespeare Festival 
Illinois Shakespeare Festival (ISF) announced its 2023 repertory 
season with three artistic offerings, including one Shakespearean 
comedy, one Shakespearean tragedy, and one contemporary play 
about the publication of Shakespeare’s First Folio. All plays will run 

in repertory. Tickets are on sale now.

The season will launch in June 2023 with The Comedy of Errors, 
last performed at the Festival in 2013. One of Shakespeare’s earli-
est plays, The Comedy of Errors is a farcical tale of separated twins 
and mistaken identities. This comedic romp is an ISF favorite that 
includes madcap bawdiness, love at first sight, unexpected reunions, 
and happily-ever-afters.

Following will be the ISF premiere of The Book of Will by Lauren 
Gunderson. Gunderson’s award-winning The Book of Will asks the 
audience to consider a literary world without Shakespeare’s First 
Folio and the iconic characters contained therein. Set amid the noise 
and color of 1620s London, The Book of Will presents a story of love, 
loss, and laughter.

The final performance in repertory will be The Tempest, last per-
formed at the Festival in 2010 and widely believed to be the final 
play Shakespeare wrote. The banished noble Prospero harnesses the 
power of an otherworldly island to conjure a storm and torment 
the survivors of a shipwreck that includes the King of Naples and 
Prospero’s treacherous brother, Antonio. Prospero seeks revenge but 
discovers forgiveness and generosity in this tale full of magical spirits.

Patrons can also anticipate other beloved staples of the Illinois 
Shakespeare Festival experience including a Theatre for Young Audi-
ences (TYA) production, Summer Camps for Youth, the annual John 
Stevens Memorial Golf Outing on Monday, June 19, and the unfor-
gettable end of season Bard Bash and Cabaret on Sunday, August 6.

For more information visit IllinoisShakes.com, and sign up to receive 
the monthly ISF Friends Newsletter for special events, ticket offers, 
and behind-the scenes content.

Helping Hamper
By Jan Cook
Helping Hamper is ISUAA’s food pantry donation program and 
collects items at our quarterly meetings. Items collected are donated 
to School Street Food Pantry for students. The pantry is visited by a 
couple hundred students, some with families, every Friday afternoon. 
We will again be accepting donations for the Pantry at our June 
meeting.

Rose Marshack to speak at June Meeting 
Rose Marshack is a professor in the School of Music and direc-
tor of the Creative Technologies program. She teaches Computer 
Programming for Creatives and Music Business, but has taught 
subjects as varied as psychogeography, sustainability and hacktivism. 
Marshack loves teaching code as an “additional language” and enjoys 
incorporating mindfulness, collaboration and civic engagement into 
her classes.

Marshack holds degrees in computer science and narrative media 
from the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. She is a 
founding member and bassist for Poster Children, an indie rock band 
formed in 1987. Over the past 35 years, Poster Children has played 

https://finearts.illinoisstate.edu/events-activities/
https://finearts.illinoisstate.edu/events-activities/
http://cira.com/at-the-airport/services/
https://galleries.illinoisstate.edu/
https://galleries.illinoisstate.edu/exhibitions/
https://galleries.illinoisstate.edu/
https://galleries.illinoisstate.edu/
mailto:gallery%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
https://finearts.illinoisstate.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/ISUCOTQ
https://www.facebook.com/ISUCOTQ
https://illinoisshakes.com/
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more than 800 shows in the U.S. and Europe while releasing 10 
albums. Marshack chronicles her experience “rocking while female” 
in a new book, Play Like a Man: My Life in Poster Children.

Inaugural philanthropy awards  
presented at Gratitude Gala
By Yasmin Carrillo

On March 25 at its inaugural Gratitude Gala for donors in the 1857 
Society, Illinois State University presented three awards to recognize 
donors’ outstanding philanthropic achievement.

“We welcome you here tonight to celebrate your investment in 
the University, which continues to grow stronger each day. Illinois 
State has gained its strong reputation because we share a common 
goal: ensuring the success of our students,” said Interim President 
Aondover Tarhule. “I appreciate your investments in our future. They 
bring dreams to reality, aspirations to fruition, and make the impos-
sible, possible.”

The three awards honor the University’s greatest ambassadors, 
who through their own generosity, motivate others to give back and 
enable Illinois State to move boldly forward.

Redbird Philanthropist Award

Jim ’74 and Carole Mounier ’75
The Redbird Philanthropist Award recognizes an individual or 
couple who demonstrates outstanding civic responsibility to Illinois 
State University through voluntary commitment of their time, talent, 
and financial contributions. Recipients of this award have also served 
in leadership roles, provided vision, and involved others in philan-
thropic activity.

Having transferred to Illinois State, Jim and Carole Mounier 
met through Greek life. After reconnecting with their alma mater 
in 2007 during an alumni event in Rockford, they established the 
Mounier Golf Scholarship, which is awarded annually to a stu-
dent-athlete from the men’s or women’s golf teams. In 2012, the 
Mouniers generously contributed toward construction of the golf 
training center’s first phase, and in 2014, committed the largest single 

gift commitment in Illinois State University history. In recognition 
of the couple’s generosity, the golf training center was named the Jim 
and Carole Mounier Golf Training Facility at Weibring Golf Club.

The Mouniers’ belief that participation in sports builds character 
and leads to success motivates their desire to give back. The Mou-
niers have demonstrated an unwavering commitment to bettering 
the University, today and into the future.

Innovation in Philanthropy Award

Kay Wilson ’63
The Innovation in Philanthropy Award recognizes a donor who 
demonstrates creativity in their philanthropic efforts. Such donors 
have established a new initiative, expanded the University’s reach, or 
benefitted a new discipline.

Local philanthropist Kay Wilson graduated from Illinois State 
with a degree in mathematics and earned a master’s degree from the 
University of Illinois before pursuing a career at State Farm Insur-
ance Cos. and teaching part time at Illinois State. Her husband, Dr. 
Thomas D. Wilson, served Illinois State for 31 years as an accom-
plished professor in the Politics and Government Department.

In 2002, Thomas established a scholarship for political science 
majors performing public service internships. Thomas and Kay 
were inducted into the College of Arts and Sciences Hall of Fame 
in 2012. Thomas sadly passed away in October 2017, but in 2020, 
Kay honored his love of learning by creating the Thomas D. Wilson 
Scholarship for Milner Library student workers. Kay has also found-
ed the Kay B. Wilson Scholarship for future math educators, the 
Wilson Family Model United Nations Endowment, and the Wilson 
Family Student Assistance Fund to provide for students experiencing 
temporary financial hardship or need.

Kay was also an early supporter of Mennonite College of 
Nursing’s Springfield location, which seeks to increase the college’s 
capacity to educate more future nurses in Central Illinois. In 2018, 
Kay expanded her support to include funding for community college 
students pursuing nursing education as part of the University’s 
dual enrollment program. Her most recent philanthropic endeavor 
supports retention and success of mathematics students through 
teaching-related faculty development, peer mentorship, and tutoring. 

Check out the Annuitants  
Association website
Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu 

•	Announcements–Why join?–How to join 
•	Contacting your legislator
•	Legislative news
•	History of ISUAA–Organization–Newsletters
•	Survivor assistance information
•	Parking on campus
•	Meetings and events schedule

Photo by Tarik Dozier

http://www.Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu
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Today, Kay remains an active participant in the University through 
gifts of her time, talent, and treasure.

Above and Beyond Philanthropist Award

Drs. Carson and Iris Varner
The Above and Beyond Philanthropist Award recognizes an Illinois 
State University faculty or staff member who, in their philanthropic 
support of Illinois State, has gone above and beyond their profes-
sional role at the University to have an even greater impact. This 
year’s recipients have devoted their lives to enhancing the University 
and leading its students.

Longtime faculty members Drs. Carson and Iris Varner arrived 
at Illinois State in 1975. They were inspired by the global business 
tied to Illinois’ corn and soybean farms and decided to create an 
international business major at Illinois State. They created the inter-
disciplinary major and minor and graduated the first contract major 
in 1981.

In recognizing the importance of study abroad opportunities 
for international business students, they established connections 
with universities abroad, including partners in Angers, France, and 
Paderborn, Germany. In 2009, they established the Carson and Iris 
Varner International Business Experience Fund. In 2018, the Varners 
stepped up to donate $1 million to expand the International Business 
Institute, which was introduced in 2008 and housed the international 
business major and minor. The newly transformed space was named 
the Carson and Iris Varner International Business Institute.

Over the years, the Varners have grown their philanthropy, do-
nating funds to create the Founders Day bell used in Illinois State’s 
annual ceremonies, funding the addition of a world clock and map in 
the State Farm Hall of Business, and contributing to funds that built 
the theatre on the grounds of Ewing Manor.

The 2023 award recipients represent just a few of the many gen-
erous donors who make up the University’s 1857 Society. Together, 
1857 Society donors have contributed more than $98 million in gifts 
and commitments and more than $78.8 million in estate or deferred 
gift commitments.

In his closing remarks at the Gratitude Gala, Vice President for 
University Advancement Pat Vickerman thanked attendees for their 
support.

“Tonight we celebrate everyone in this room, for your selfless and 
generous support that provides the promise of an outstanding ISU 
experience for our talented and deserving students,” Vickerman said. 
“We are profoundly grateful for your investment in Illinois State, for 
fueling our success, and inspiring our students, faculty, and staff to 
‘Glady Learn and Teach.’”

The 1857 Society is comprised of donors whose gifts and com-
mitments meet or exceed $50,000. To learn more about the 1857 
Society or to make a gift today, visit Giving.IllinoisState.edu.

SUAA Foundation scholarships and grants
The SUAA Foundation now offers up to six scholarships of up to 
$1,000 per scholarship annually. The scholarships are awarded for 

use in accredited degree-seeking programs, eligible technical/trade 
programs, and eligible certificate programs. The applicant must be 
an SUAA member in good standing or the spouse/partner, child, or 
grandchild of an SUAA member in good standing. In addition, the 
SUAA Foundation offers up to two grants of up to $1,000 per grant 
annually for professional development activities (travel expenses are 
excluded). The applicant must be an SUAA member in good stand-
ing who is currently employed at an Illinois institution of higher 
education. Applications for scholarships or grants will be reviewed 
beginning June 1, 2023. Please go to the SUAA website suaa.org 
and click on SUAA Foundation for more detailed information.

Additional benefits of ISUAA/SUAA Membership 
SUAA encourages each of its members to explore the Ancillary 
Benefits tab on the SUAA website, suaa.org. There is a listing of 
savings for AAA (the whole state is now covered), as well as for cov-
erages for long-term care, short-term care, cancer/heart, stroke, trav-
el, and vision/dental/hearing, as well as final expense. Other benefits 
include ASPCA pet insurance, Avis Budget car rental, SingleCare 
(prescription discounts), Hotel Engine, and LifeLock. As a mem-
ber, many of these benefits are also offered to your family, including 
Medicare Subs insurance. Vacation choices such as CruisesOnly and 
TNT Funjet are also available under the coverage tab. All members 
should have received their Office Depot OfficeMax card, which pro-
vides great savings on several items through their stores. If you have 
lost your card, contact SUAA for a new one. We have heard many 
good results from our members when using this discount benefit.

Retiring?
Retiring? Time to submit a new membership form. For those 
employees who are retiring in the near future and who pay their 
ISUAA/SUAA dues through payroll deduction, it is important to 
remember that you will need to complete a new membership form 
arranging for your dues to be deducted by SURS rather than Illinois 
State University’s payroll. If you submit your new membership form 
before you retire, your first dues payment will likely be deducted 
from your second pension check. The membership form is available 
at Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu. Click on the “membership”  
heading. Thank you for your continued support! 

Thank you to our ISUAA Board Members  
2022-2023
Barb Dallinger, President
John Walker, Vice President 
Neil Gridley, Treasurer 
JoEllen Bahnsen, Secretary 
Directors: Victoria Harris, Tal Parmenter, Samantha Lowry–AP/CS 
Council, Brian Wilkinson, April Anderson-Zorn–Academic Senate
Members at Large: Jan Cook, Larry Alferink, Laura Alferink,  
Liam Doherty, Gail Lamb, Becky Mentzer, Heidi Verticchio

https://giving.illinoisstate.edu/
https://www.suaa.org/
https://www.suaa.org/
https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu/
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YOUR GIVING HELPS REDBIRDS TO SOAR!
PLEASE DESIGNATE MY GIFT TO THE FOLLOWING:

 ISU EXCELLENCE FUND-supports the University’s area of greatest need (3065065) 

 RED AND WHITE SCHOLARSHIP FUND-general scholarship fund (2327001) 

 COLLEGE/DEPARTMENT/OTHER: ____________________________________

PAYMENT OPTIONS

___	 OPTION 1: Check. A check for my gift of $_____________ payable to  

	 Illinois State University Foundation is enclosed.

___	 OPTION 2: Credit Card: 

	  VISA   MASTERCARD   DISCOVER   AMERICAN EXPRESS 

	  A single gift in the amount of $_____________

	  �A recurring gift in the amount of $____________,  

ending on _____/_____/_________ (month/day/year),  

to be paid:  monthly  quarterly  semiannually   annually

	 Name on card		

	 Account number            CVV      Expiration date

	 Signature

	 Email

___	 OPTION 3: Make a gift online at Giving.IllinoisState.edu.

Name(s)	 University ID (if known)

Address	

City		  State		  ZIP

Preferred email address		

Preferred phone number 	

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT ISU

	� I (and/or my spouse/partner) work for a matching gift company:

	� Please send me information about ways to support ISU through a provision in my will, 
trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift arrangement.

	� I have already included ISU in my will, trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift 
arrangement.

Please mail this form to:  
Illinois State University Foundation  
Campus Box 8000  
Normal, IL 61790-8000

Office use only: AG00000000 2023ISUAA0 43

(	  )  mobile    home

In memoriam
Janet Brown................................................................. 12/29/2022 

Barry Buttz................................................................... 10/24/2022 

Robin Carr...................................................................... 1/29/2023 

Carl Eichstaedt............................................................... 10/1/2022 

Laima Gaigalas.............................................................. 1/21/2023 

William Hoffman........................................................... 1/30/2023 

Eileen Kanzler.................................................................. 2/1/2023 

Corine Kinsolving........................................................ 12/12/2022 

Alan Meister................................................................ 11/14/2022 

Coenraad Mohr............................................................. 1/27/2023 

Audrey Naffziger........................................................... 3/31/2023 

Patricia Neef.................................................................. 1/14/2023 

Robert Neuleib................................................................ 2/8/2023 

Linda Rash........................................................................ 2/5/2023 

Thomas Ryan................................................................. 1/16/2023 

Connor Walters............................................................. 3/25/2023 

Macon Williams............................................................... 1/7/2023

Retiree  
information hotline
Have a question? Need an answer? Don’t 
know whom to contact? Call (309) 438 4311, 
the phone line answered by Human Resources 
just for retirees and surviving spouses. Staff 
will either direct you to the needed resource 
or take your name and number and have 
someone follow up with you.

https://giving.illinoisstate.edu/


Annuitants Association
Campus Box 8000
Normal, IL 61790-8000

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

This document is available in alternative formats upon request by contacting the Annuitants Association at (309) 438-4311. 
An equal opportunity/affirmative action university encouraging diversity   University Marketing and Communications   23-20678 

ISUAA SUMMER ANNUAL MEETING AND 
DINNER RESERVATION FORM
5:30–7:30 p.m., Wednesday, June 7, 2023 
Alumni Center

Name(s) of those attending

Dinner will be a buffet from Annie’s Eats.

Please reserve _______ meal(s) at $20 each. A check for $____________ payable to ISUAA is enclosed.

Please mail the reservation form along with your check to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Illinois State University, 
Normal, IL  61790-8000. Reservations must be received NO LATER than May 24. No phone or  
late reservations, please! 

If you would like confirmation of your reservation, please list your email address. 




